ESSENDINE PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of the meeting of Essendine Parish Council held at Essendine Village Hall on Thursday 15th.December 2016 at 6.00pm
Those present: Councillors Kevin Ayton (KA), in the chair, Bob Trickey (BT), Richard Coleman (RC), Ian Collis (IC), County Councillor David Wilby (DW), PCSO Steve Houghton (SH) and Clerk Derek Patience. There were two members of the public in attendance, Mr. David Burt (DB), and Mrs Sandy Collins. 
	Item
	Minute
	Action


	1. Open Forum
2. Police Matters

3. Apologies for Absence

4. Declarations of Interests

5. Minutes of Previous Meeting

6. Matters Arising

7. Correspondence

8. Finance

9. Village Questionnaire

10. Play Area 
11. Any Other Business
12. Date of next Meeting
	Former Station Hotel and Pub
Mrs. Collins commented that this property was in the process of being sold, and asked if the PC were aware of this, and whether there were any plans to retain or replace it with a community amenity (café, shop or pub). She understood that grant assistance was available to assist such projects. KA replied that the PC had was investigating the possibility of placing a Community Amenity Order on the property, via CAMRA. He felt that a pub in Essendine was not really viable, but that some other community facility was worth pursuing.  IC agreed to investigate further.
KA noted that the monthly report for November showed one instance of criminal damage in Essendine, which related to a garden shed broken into. BT reported a further act of criminal damage this last week, where a house had been daubed with offensive graffiti, and the car parked in the drive set alight. He commented on the rapid response from the fire brigade to this incident.
SH reported on a recent vehicle accident on the bend at Church Farm which had resulted in the power lines being brought down.
Councillor Chris Rowland, County Councillor Chris Parsons
None
The minutes of the Council meeting held on 19th. May were approved on the proposal of BT, seconded RC, all in favour.  
None.
07-Nov-16
Plough Env. Services

Invoice £100 - Grass Oct

07-Nov-16

Plough Env. Services

Invoice £35 - Play Area Oct

10-Nov-16

RCC Environmental Services

Dog bin complaint

20-Nov-16

Biffa

Invoice £9.00

07-Dec-16

Plough Env. Services

Invoice £100 - Grass Nov

07-Dec-16

Plough Env. Services

Invoice £35 - Play Area Nov

07-Dec-16

2commune Ltd

Domain & email invoice £120
07-Dec-16

RCC

Register of Electors

07-Dec-16

Biffa

Credit note £9.00

14-Dec-16

Creative Play

Play Area quote

15-Dec-16

RCC

Planning 23 Dunlin Road

Planning Application – 23 Dunlin Road: This application, for a garden shed, was discussed, and there were no objections from the PC. Clerk to advise Planning Dept. via website.
Luncheon Club: KA read out a letter from Mrs A.Ayton expressing thanks to the ladies who run the monthly luncheon club, and particularly for the excellent Christmas lunch provided this week. Clerk to send copy to Adele Stainsby, and to the Village News.
Current Position

A financial update had been circulated to councillors prior to the meeting. This showed receipts of £9,634, and expenditure totalling £13,865.  The current balance stands at £8,646. The year-end balance should be in the region of £7,000.
Draft Budget 2017-18:
The Clerk had circulated draft figures to councillors prior to the meeting. These had been worked on the assumption that the precept requirement would remain at last year’s figures. If end-of year reserves were to be kept at around £7k, he indicated that up to £3,750 could be spent on Play Area repairs. Any expenditure in excess of that would need to be funded either from reserves or via a precept increase.  He reported that LRALC had indicated that the Government would be insisting that any precept increase in excess of 2% would need the approval of a village referendum, which would be very difficult to undertake in the short time available. It was proposed by KA, seconded RC, all in favour, that the precept be increased by 2% (£170) for the coming year, which equated to approximately £1 per household. 
RC had revised the SurveyMonkey questionnaire, and produced letters to each household drawing attention to it. Councillors agreed between themselves to distribute these within the village during the next few days rather than wait for Village News distribution. Latest response date was 13th.January, and he expected to assimilate the responses in time for the next PC meeting at the end of January
A lorry load of 10m3 of play bark had been delivered last weekend, and KA expressed the PC’s great debt of gratitude to DB and RC in particular, whose herculean efforts, with help from others, had ensured that it had all been spread.
KA had met with a representative from Creative Play, who had produced a quotation amounting to some £5,800 for remedial work needed. This would be discussed at the next meeting. IC agreed to put together an application to Awards4All for grant funding towards this.
Healthwatch Rutland Meeting. BT had hoped to attend this but in the event was unable to. He was particularly keen to learn whether last year’s 3% increase in Council Tax, which RCC had said would be entirely expended on Healthcare, had in fact be so spent. DW said that it was possible to ask RCC for a specific Audit Trail on this spending, and suggested that the Clerk write to ask for this.
Bridleway sign: DB reported that the sign opposite the entrance to Uffington Road was down and needed re-erecting. RC also mentioned another signpost which was rusting through and required attention. He would send photo of the sign to the Clerk, who would report to Highways.
DB also mentioned the deplorable state in which road contractors had left the verge after road works at the top of Ryhall hill, and felt that this should be drawn to the attention of Highways. It was noted that this lay in the parish of Ryhall, and the Clerk would write to the clerk at Ryhall on the matter.

Gigaclear: IC had written to Gigaclear protesting at the recent further above-inflation rise in their broadband service charges, taking advantage of their fast broadband monopoly in the village. A less than sympathetic response had been received stating that it was within the limits set by the regulatory body. BT felt that this was not an issue for the PC to take on board; IC felt otherwise, as the PC had recommended Rutland Telecom, Gigaclear’s predecessors, in the first place. 
No Cold Calling Zone: KA reported that the local NHW group had made arrangements for the village to be declared a “No Cold Calling Zone”.
Thursday 26th. January 2017 at 6pm.

There being no other business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.10pm.
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